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Welcome to the Spring edition of the Moruya 

Golf Club Newsletter for 2018. 

Firstly I would like to congratulate our very own 
Leanne Ta on her achievement of being a 
Cƛƴŀƭƛǎǘ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ 9ǳǊƻōƻŘŀƭƭŀ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ 
Awards. Leanne has been nominated as an 
outstanding business leader which recognises 
the positive contribution made to business by 
professionals. The award recognizes those who 
demonstrate outstanding entrepreneurial spirit, 
strategic business direction and innovative 
ideas, whilst providing inspiration to those who 
work around her. From my perspective there is 
nobody more deserving of this award as 
[ŜŀƴƴŜΩǎ ƛƴǘŜƎǊƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭƛǎƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
leadership of this company cannot be 
understated. I wish her all the best with her 
nomination. Whilst we are on the business 
awards nominate Moruya Golf Club for the 
Business of the Year as we at the Club are 
always striving to not only provide all patrons 
with great service but also support all facets of 
our community through donations as well as 
through offering our facilities. 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018eurobo
dallabusinessawards  

As many Members are aware the Club is 
currently in a difficult financial position and we 
need you (the Members) to change this. It really 
comes down to players on the course and 
people in the Clubhouse with numbers the 
lowest for both of these since I began at the 
Club in 2014. This time last year the Club made 
the decision to take over the restaurant and yes 
it took some time to get it right but I believe we 
now have a fantastic team in our Kitchen led by 
James Macintyre providing great quality meals 
ŦƻǊ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴŀōƭŜ ǇǊƛŎŜǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ 
in for the past 6 months I recommend you come 
in for a meal and support your Club. Factors that 
have led to our position are inclusive of the 
initial costs of taking over the restaurant as well 
as a downturn in our gaming, combined with an 
abnormal amount of badge draw giveaways. 
This is compounded with competition fields 
being the lowest in recent years barely making 
100 throughout Winter for either Thursday or 
Saturday competitions. The Board with Staff, are 

working hard to turn this around but we need 
your support in doing so. Please support us 
when we do have music or events on at the Club 
in particular or looking at our Club when you are 
next thinking about where to go for dinner for a 
night out, supporting our raffles on Wednesday 
and Friday nights as well as participating in our 
golf competitions. If you are looking at booking 
your next function our Club has the best 
facilities in Moruya so utilise this, whether it be 
for a birthday party, a seminar or even your 
wedding, our staff have the expertise to ensure 
that you will be well looked after. 

On the course you may notice that we have put 
up railings on many of our bridges. This was 
done for the safety primarily of all users, these 
can be seen as a little narrow so please ensure 
that you slow down whilst playing your round 
prior to going over these bridges. Over the next 
few months many Members will see an Optus 
Tower being built parallel to the 5th fairway. 
Whilst works are underway the tees may be 
moved forward due to the machinery needing 
access to the site. This will be done during 
weekdays meaning the tees will be back in play 
over the weekends. This tower will be a further 
revenue stream to the Club contributing 
$10,000 / annum. Works have currently been 
halted on this project with the Club still awaiting 
a start date.  

Finally as we are at the end of the footy season 
this year we had two competitions for both NRL 
& AFL. With Lofty Turnbull taking out first place 
by one point in the NRL and Jimmy Dalgleish as 
the inaugural winner of the AFL competition, I 
would like to congratulate both on their efforts. 
I would personally like to thank Keith Hartmann 
for all of his time spent compiling the weekly 
winners, he enjoys doing this and it is greatly 
appreciated by all tipsters. As far as stats go so 
far this season the beat the boss campaign was 
worth 420 schooners prior to round 23 of AFL 
and Round 25 of NRL. A big thankyou to sponsor 
Tooheys for enabling me to be labelled the 
walking schooner to many of our tipsters due to 
some terrible tipping this season.  

General Manager Ken

 

Eurobodalla 
Business 
Awards 
A big congratulations to 
our very own Leanne Ta. 
Leanne has been lucky 
enough to make the 
finalists this year for 
Outstanding Business 
Leader. Voting closes on 
the 8th of September  the 
night of Eurobodalla 
Business Awards.  

Good luck Leanne! 

Working Bee  
Members of the Moruya Golf Club getting together 
for a sewing bee to make reusable Boomerang Bags. 
The working bee was organised by golfer Jan Louttit 
who wanted to make a difference locally to the 
environment as well as utilising the skills and 
willingness of fellow golf club members to give back 
to the Moruya community. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Ken 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018eurobodallabusinessawards
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018eurobodallabusinessawards
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Hello Fellow Members,  

It would be fair to say that 2018 has been a 
very trying year. We have experienced extra 
expenditure and a significant drop in 
patronage socially and in golf. 

Our G.M. Ken and staff in conjunction with 
the Board are constantly working on ways to 
improve Club facilities for you.  

James and his staff in the Restaurant offer a 
great menu and the food is fantastic, come in 
and enjoy either a delicious and economical 
lunch or dinner plus a fantastic night out.  

Special thanks to Graham Cowdroy, Mick 
Barnes and Tony O'Connor for their 
assistance and expertise with the downstairs 
toilets and kitchen floor renovations. Great 
work.  

Our Pennant teams performed extremely 
well, Ladies Division. 1 had a great win and 
celebrated accordingly. Mens Div 1 just went 
down on the last hole of the Final. All other 
teams,while not achieving their desired 
results deserve a big thank you for giving up 
their time to compete  and represent the 
Club. Congratulations to ALL. 

 Rob,Sharyn and the staff in the Pro Shop 
continue their great work in keeping us 

golfing. Thank you. Call in and see them for 
your equipment and apparel needs.  

Brent and his crew always present the course 
in magnificent order for members and 
visitors. Thank you again.                            

Congratulations Leanne on being a finalist in 
ά¢ƘŜ hǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ [ŜŀŘŜǊέ /ŀǘŜƎƻǊȅ 
for the 2018 Eurobodalla Business Awards. 
This is thoroughly deserved and we Members 
all believe you deserve to take this award out 
when they decide on September 8

th
.  

 

Alwin Himan, a great member for 30 or so 
years is leaving the area. Alwin has served on 
the Board on 3 occasions and will be missed 
by all around the Club. Best Wishes and Good 
Luck.  

Thanks to all the Staff for their part in making 
your visit to the Club that much better. 
Cheers everyone and remember if you want a 
good night out, a game of golf or just a 
relaxing drink or coffee come to MORUYA 
GOLF CLUB.    

 Pete the Prez. 

On Sunday 9
th

 September 2018 we will hold 
our Scramble Competition (formerly the 
Holden Scramble). The PGA has secured a 
new corporate sponsor in Volkswagon, so it 
will be known as The Volkswagon Scramble. 
The event is a 4 person ambrose and will be a 
9.00am shotgun start. Entry forms are 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƻ {ƘƻǇ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ 
late to get a team together and have a great 
day in this fantastic event. 

Since the last newsletter we have had our 
Winter Classic and our Ladies Open 
Tournament both of which were very 
successful and well supported. Hopefully with 
the weather getting warmer the numbers in 
our weekly competitions will increase again. 

We have just put into stock a new range of 
mens Niblick golf shoes which retail at $79.95 
an extremely attractive price. We still have a 

great range of mens and ladies shirts in stock 
and also plenty of winter wear as well. 

If you are feeling a bit tired after pushing 
your golf buggy around 18 holes it might be 
time to talk to Rob about a battery operated 
buggy. They certainly make 9 or 18 holes 
more enjoyable and let you keep your energy 
for your golf swing. We stock the MGI brand 
as it has proved to be the most reliable and 
Rob is always on hand to give you all the 
information and advice you may need.  
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ wƻō ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ 
Wednesday and Fridays for lessons. A lesson 
is always valuable to any golfer of any ability 
and can help you enjoy your time out on the 
course more. 

Last but certainly not least Rob and Sharyn 
would whole heartedly like to thank our 
Members (and guests) for your heartwarming 
ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ά/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜέ 
the organisation that supports children and 

families living with cancer. Your support was 
ƻǾŜǊǿƘŜƭƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ 
Thanks enough for a charity that touched our 
hearts and was bought to our attention again 
with the passing of Jarrod Lyle. The end result 
was $689.00 raised by you our Members in 
just two weeks. This as we said will be 
matched by Rob and I so we will be donating 
$1378.00. We are just so proud and grateful 
to everyone that donated and hopefully we 
ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ά/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜέ ǘƘŀǘ 
we will be able to put on our notice board. 

R.I.P. Jarrod Lyle 

Once again keep 
coming out and 
enjoying your 
beautiful course 
and happy golfing 

 The Pro Shop 

Presidentõs Message 

 
by Name Style 

Pro Shop News 
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A lot has happened since our last newsletter 
in December last year and I have to say most 
of it has been positive. 

Pennants. A very good year for both our 
[ŀŘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ 5ƛǾ м aŜƴΩǎ ǇŜƴƴŀƴǘ ǘŜŀƳǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
the Ladies having a great win in the final over 
Tura Beach 4 ς 1 The girls all like to party and 
I am reliably informed there were a few sore 
ƘŜŀŘǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΣ ǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜΣ ƛǘΩǎ 
been a while since we won any pennant. 

The guys came so close in the final against 
Tura Beach going down 3 ς 2, it came down 
to the last hole in the last match and could 
have gone either way. The boys are already 
looking for revenge and going that one step 
further in 2019. 

Well done to all who represented the club 
year, as always you played with distinction 
and pride. 

Tathra Bushfire Appeal. After the devastating 
bush fire in March we held an appeal day to 
raise funds for the victims and I am pleased 
to say the result was beyond my 
expectations. As usual we could not have 
done it without the assistance of local 
businesses who generously donated to the 
appeal. They were Moruya Golf Club, Alan 
aŀȅ !ǳǘƻ DǊƻǳǇΣ /ŀƳŜǊƻƴΩǎ IŀǊŘǿŀǊŜΣ 
Turnbulls, Harris Scarfe and the Lions Club, 
thank you to all of them as it ensured a 
significant contribution to the appeal 

aŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎΦ Once again Gavin 
Fitzgerald was crowned Club Champion with 
a score of 212 with Al Cowie the nett winner 
with 218. In B grade Ray McDonnell took 
home the bacon with 269 c/b and our 
President, the old fox Peter Mylott snaring 
the nett prize with 226 (funny how his name 
always seems to pop up around this time of 
year). The C grade champion is Chris Earl who 
scored 105 points, with Ronnie Richards 
runner up with 101 

A big thank you to all who supported the 
championships, our numbers seem to be 
declining year after year which is of great 
concern to me and the Match Committee. As 
a result we issued an on line survey asking if 
the format is correct, the timing and a few 
other questions. The results we received 
were encouraging with the majority wanting 
to retain the format with exception of 
seeding the top four players in each group to 
play at the rear of the field which will be 
implemented next year. 

Like any other event the longevity of this 
important fixture depends on the support 
our members give, so please think about this 
next year. 

aŜƴΩǎ CƻǳǊǎƻƳŜǎ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇΦ  

Our Div 1 Pennant Captain, Mick 
Johnston alongside Roo Foran are now 
our Foursomes Champions with a score 
of 78 with Peter Collins and Greg Knight 
nett winners with 73.5. The Div 2 winners 
were Jeff Hopkins and Ian Keating with 
75 and the nett winners were Ralph 
Rabbidge and Bob Rootsey with nett 
76.5. Again a lack of support was evident 
with only 34 pairs playing. As the saying 
goes, use it or lose it! 

Winter Classic. This two day Medley 
Ambrose never fails to attract golfers 
from as far away as Maitland, Sydney, 
Illawarra, Young, Yass and the ACT and 
this year was no different, we had to close 
the books a month before it was played. A 
full field of 140 players hit off in freezing 
conditions on Saturday but Sunday was 
better weather. On Saturday night a dinner 
was held as part of the tournament with the 
highlight being the Calcutta which raised 
almost $600 for our Juniors and over $2000 
for winners and place getters. My thanks go 
to both the catering and bar staff who did a 
great job on the night. 

The overall winners were Marcus Grant and 
Gavin Fitzgerald with a gross score 131 c/b 
from visitors Michael Brislane and John 
Glasheen with the Greens Staff combinations 
of Tim Watson, Tuross, and our own Chris 
Earl winning the nett with 124 ½ The mixed 
winners were our own Sharon & Greg Knight 
with 144. 

Bay/Moruya Challenge. As you would be 
aware Catalina pulled the plug on the long 
established event (sore losers?) so I have had 
a brief conversation with Narooma to adapt a 
similar event next year. Nothing concrete as 
yet but will keep you posted. 

Cheers and good golfing 

Ian Smith 

 

 

 

 

After consultation with Golf NSW it 

has been agreed to increase our 

course ratings significantly as shown 

below.  

 

I trust the new rating will better 
reflect handicaps and better scores 
although your handicap and possibly 
your grade will change.  

 

There is a huge imbalance in the 
numbers in each grade with C Grade 
representing approximately 50% of 
players. This has been of concern to 
the Match Committee for some time 
so that effective  from January next 
year another grade will be introduced. 
The reason we will wait until then is 
that to change now will affect both 
the Eclectic and Gold Medal 
contenders which we feel would be 
unfair.  

At this stage we will have A, A 
Reserve, B and C Grades however if 
you have any better ideas please let 
me know. 

The Ladies will also review their 
position 

  

Course Par 
Current 
Scratch 

Current 
Slope 

Proposed 
Scratch 

Proposed 
Slope 

Men's 
White 71 71 122 70 133 

Men's 
Blue 71 72 126 71 136 

Men's 
Black 71 69 120 66 119 

Women's 
Red 73 74 130 75 130 

Women's 
Yellow 73 73 121 73 126 

NEW COURSE RATINGS 

NEW GRADINGS 

Captainõs Message 
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The Moruya Ladies golf has continued 
throughout the year with diminishing of 
numbers. We would love to have some 
fresh new ladies join us. We can 
guarantee you a good time. 

The Championships for 2018 were held 
over 3 Wednesdays with Jan Lumsden 
being the Club Champion for 2018.  
Division 1 winner was Dee Meek, Division 
2 winner was Noelene Cowdroy & 
Division 3 winner was Judi Hebbard. 

The Foursomes Championships resulted 
in close finishes with Dee Meek & Sharon 
Knight Division 1 winners and Shirley 
.ÏÙ Ǫ !ÎÎÅÔÔÅ /ȭ#ÏÎÎÅÌÌ $ÉÖÉÓÉÏÎ Ψ 
winners. 

The Pennant season begun with both a 
Division 1 and an Open Team entered. The 
Division 1 team consisting of Mindy Asbury, 
Dee Meek, Barbara Kennedy, Marie Muriwai, 
Robyn Hawkins, Christine Edwards & 
Noelene Cowdroy was victorious in winning 
the Northern division going on to play the 
winner from the Southern division. The  

Moruya team soundly defeated Tura Beach 
from the Southern Division. Congratulations 
Ladies. 

The Moruya Womens Open has been 
completed for 2018 in very windy conditions 
with Maggie Hayes from Bermagui the Open 
Champion. The Division 1 winner was 
Barbara Kennedy from Moruya, Division 2 
winner Jan Young from Moruya & Division 3 
winner Dawn Davies from Moruya.  

The Salver winners were Moruya with the 
team of Marie Muruwai, Noelene Cowdroy & 
Joan Hosking. Well done to everyone who 
played & supported the Moruya Womens 
Open. 

The raffles were very well supported at the 
Open tournament with $500 from this being 
donated to the Drought Relief. Well done 
ladies. 

Noelene Cowdroy 

Ladies Captain 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Ladies  

Locker Room  

Pictured: Marie Muriwai, Noelene Cowdroy, Dee Meek, Barbara 
Kennedy, Robyn Hawkins, Christine Edwards & Mindy Asbury our 
2018 Ladies Pennant Winners 

Pictured: Jan Lumsden, Noelene Cowdroy and Judi Hebbard our 
2018 Ladies Champions! 


